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Fairhaven Board of Selectmen 

June 23, 2014 Meeting Minutes 
 
 
 
 

Present: Chairman Robert Espindola, Vice Chairman Geoffrey Haworth, Clerk Charles Murphy, 
Executive Secretary Jeffrey Osuch, and Administrative Assistant Anne Kakley 
 
Chairman Robert Espindola called the meeting to order in the West Island Community Center at 
6:23 p.m., following the ribbon cutting of the Upweller at Hoppy’s Landing.  The meeting was 
video-recorded and telecast by the Government Access channel and audio-recorded by Carol 
Kozma of the Standard-Times. 
 

MINUTES 
 

• Mr. Murphy motioned to approve the minutes of the June 9, 2014 meeting, open session.  
Mr. Espindola seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (2-0). 

• Mr. Murphy motioned to approve the minutes of the June 9, 2014 meeting, executive 
session.  Mr. Espindola seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (2-0). 

 
EXECUTIVE SECRETARY’S REPORT 

 
In his report, Mr. Osuch updated the Selectmen on the following meetings: 

 
• Thursday, June 26 –  

• 8:30 a.m. – Retirement Board meeting 
• 11:00 a.m. – Meeting with Jim Muse re: Rogers/Oxford Schools 
• 2:30 p.m. – Finance Department meeting 
• 7:00 p.m. – Finance Committee 

• Saturday, June 28 –  
• 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. – Homecoming  

• Tuesday, July 1 –  
• 12:30 p.m. – Mattapoisett River Subcommittee 
• 2:00 p.m. – Bid Opening for Compressor 

• Thursday, July 3 –  
• 7:30 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. – Forum 

• Friday, July 4 –  
• Holiday – Town Hall closed 

 
FIRE/POLICE ROOF RFP 
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Mr. Osuch said that the Selectmen’s Office received seven (7) proposals from various firms in 
response to a Request for Proposals for architectural design services to the Fire/Police Station 
roof.  Mr. Osuch said that the Selectmen would have to pick a representative among them to 
engage in the process of narrowing down the seven applicants.  Mr. Haworth volunteered.   Mr. 
Murphy motioned to name Mr. Haworth the representative.  Mr. Espindola seconded.  Vote was 
unanimous.  (3-0). 
 

COLLINS REQUISITION 
 
Mr. Osuch presented Requisition #4 for Collins Construction for restorative work to the Town 
Hall in the amount of $5,685.84.  Mr. Haworth motioned to approve and sign.  Mr. Murphy 
seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 
 

STOP LOSS INSURANCE 
 
Mr. Osuch presented two bids for Stop Loss coverage.  Bidding was not competitive this year 
because of large claims incurred by Town employees. 
 
After reviewing the options, the Board decided on HM Insurance Group for Stop Loss coverage 
with a cap of $80,000/occurrence.  Mr. Haworth motioned such.  Mr. Murphy seconded. Vote 
was unanimous.  (3-0). 
 

GENERAL INSURANCE 
 
Mr. Osuch presented a renewal of a contract with Sylvia Group Insurance for coverage through 
Chubb and Traveler’s for Town buildings and general insurance in the amount of $650,248.  Mr. 
Mr. Haworth motioned to renew the Town’s coverage with Sylvia in the amount of $650,248.  
Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 
 
Mr. Osuch said that he would like to look into changing the Police and Fire insurance for 
“injured on duty”, adding that he would like to research the costs involved in raising the Town’s 
coverage to a $1 million or more.  With the cost of general insurance being down, there is some 
room for increased coverage for injured on duty.  The Board indicated support in researching the 
matter. 
 

ASBESTOS REMOVAL QUOTES 
 
Mr. Osuch presented three quotes for asbestos removal at the Rogers and Oxford School 
portables and 87 Main Street.  Due to the differences in quotes for the various work, Mr. Osuch 
recommended hiring Franklin Analytical for the school portables (quote: $4,500), and hiring 
Whaling City Environmental for the asbestos removal at 87 Main Street (quote: $20,200, 
possibly lower).  Mr. Haworth motioned to hire Franklin Analytical to remove asbestos at the 
portables for $4,500 and hire Whaling City Environmental to remove asbestos at 87 Main Street 
for an amount not to exceed $20,200.  Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 
 

HURRICANE/EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS 
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At 6:40 p.m., the Board conducted a meeting with department heads to discuss any changes to 
the hurricane/emergency preparedness manual for 2014. 
 
Police – Sergeant Kevin Kobza was present to represent the Police Department.  He outlined 
several changes, mostly related to changes in personnel and a renaming of Pam Bourgault from 
Elder Abuse Officer to the Officer of Elder Affairs. 
 
Mr. Espindola recommended to all departments present to use “track changes” in their word 
processing in future years so that any changes will be easy to see. 
 
Fire – Chief Timothy Francis was present.  He said that the Fire manual had not been changed 
much, except the addition of new personnel and a generator that the Fire department has obtained 
through a grant.  The generator is on wheels and can be used at any building that is electrically 
upgraded to receive it.  If any generators fail in an emergency, this generator will serve as back-
up to buildings equipped to use it, including shelters and pump stations.  He said that the Town 
could outfit one or two buildings a year to receive the generator.  He will provide to the Board a 
list of priority buildings for fitting. 
 
Chief Francis added that all residents in low-lying areas should evacuate in the event of a 
hurricane.   
 
BPW – Administration – BPW Superintendent Vincent Furtado said that the BPW manual stayed 
the same from the previous year, with the exception of one additional clerical staff member at the 
command center to relieve the workload. He added that the BPW office has hurricane passes 
now and that all Neck residents should obtain those passes now before hurricanes are predicted. 
 
Mr. Furtado added that there will be no water and sewer in low-lying areas, including West 
Island, in the event of a hurricane.  Mr. Osuch said that there is virtually no change in a hurricane 
event that there will be electricity, telephone, water or sewer on West Island.  Residents will be 
notified via reverse 911. 
 
Highway – Mr. Furtado said that there was one change in Highway personnel.  The Peace Park 
pump station has been fueled and all equipment has been checked. 
 
Sewer – Mr. Furtado said that there were no changes to the manual for Sewer. 
 
Water – Mr. Furtado said that there were no changes and advised that water in the low-lying 
areas would be shut off in a hurricane or severe storm event. 
 
EMA – Marc Jodoin, EMA director, said that the updates in their manual included new vehicles, 
new vehicle equipment and names on the call-out listing.  He advised residents to take pictures 
of their residence and items prior to evacuating for insurance purposes. He reminded the public 
that pets are not allowed at the shelters. There is currently no pet shelter in Fairhaven.  Mr. 
Jodoin will look into the SMART program to see if accommodations can be made. He will report 
back to the Selectmen and the Animal Control Officer. 
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Schools – No representatives were present from the School Department. The primary shelter site 
will be Wood School, followed by Hastings Middle School, but the manual submitted from the 
School department did not reflect the Wood School as a shelter.  Mr. Osuch said that the School 
department was responsible for staffing the kitchen and nurses station and that East Fairhaven 
School is a back-up facility but not the primary shelter. 
 
Mr. Jodoin said that the EMA has acquired new cots and pads that can be used on the floor for 
additional sleeping space.  Mr. Osuch advised residents to bring their own sleeping bags, pillows 
and medication to the shelters. 
 
Mr. Haworth said that it was essential to get an updated manual from the School Department.  
 
Housing Authority – Director Krisanne Sheedy and Housing Authority Chairman Jay Simmons 
were present.  Ms. Sheedy said that they had updated their plan to include the current Authority 
members and staff.  She said that their update did not include a new contract with Tremblay bus 
services for residents and staff transportation in an emergency.  She said that they have plans for 
a small generator at Oxford Terrace in a common room.  The generator will be purchased and 
owned by the Authority, not the State. 
 
Community Nurse and Hospice Care – No representatives were present to speak.  Mr. Osuch 
said that they have an outreach program for homebound residents.   Mr. Osuch advised the public 
to notify the Police department of any homebound family members in the event of an emergency. 
 
Harbormaster – David Darmofal, Harbormaster, was present.  He said that the plan was 
basically the same as last year. The plan does not include two deputies that have been newly 
hired.  The new upweller at Hoppy’s Landing is on wheels and can be moved to prevent damage 
if a hurricane is predicted.  He urged the public to remove their boats from the water if a storm is 
predicted.  He said that sometimes the insurance company will even pay for the boat removal.   
 
Upweller – Mr. Espindola said that the Town’s upweller was running and had been designed by 
the personnel of the Northeast Maritime Institute and the Natural Resources Department.  In 
about three months they will be able to transplant the seed and in a couple years it will be 
available for shellfishing.  Mr. Cox and Mr. Darmofal worked with the Division of Marine 
Fisheries and New Bedford Vocational High School to complete the upweller and were now 
seeking volunteers to help with the upkeep. The Board thanked them for their efforts. 
 
Town Hall – Nothing has changed in the Town Hall manual.  Mr. Murphy said that the 
Selectmen are on call 24/7 in an emergency.  Mr. Osuch added that preparation in advance of the 
storm is essential.  He said as soon as a storm starts to come up the East Coast, residents should 
start making arrangements to secure property, tie down propane tanks, etc.  Emergency 
generators should be properly installed to prevent back-feeding into the system.  Chief Francis 
advised the public to shut off the main switch at the electric panel. 
 
COA – Director Anne Sylvia said that the Council on Aging has a list of seniors at risk and that 
anyone with concerns about seniors can call the COA to add them to the list.   
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Emergency Preparedness Manual – Mr. Haworth said that he would work with the newly re-
formed Local Emergency Preparedness Committee to revamp the Hurricane/Emergency 
Preparedness Manual for 2015. Meetings of this committee will start in July 2014. 
Jay Simmons asked if the Town had an emergency plan from the Town nursing homes.  Chief 
Francis said that each nursing home has its own plans with bussing provisions. 
 

USE OF TOWN PARKS 
 
At 7:30 p.m., the Board met with the Recreation Center and members of the BPW to discuss the 
use of Town parks.  In addition to Mr. Furtado, Warren Rensehausen, Director of the Recreation 
Department, and Michael Ristuccia, Brian Wotton, Robert Hobson and Kathy Sturtevant of the 
Board of Public Works were present. 
 
Mr. Furtado said that the “unspoken rule” is that the BPW coordinates the use of parks (like Fort 
Phoenix) for weddings and special events, and the Recreation department coordinates sporting 
events. Mr. Rensehausen explained that the new requests to hold clinics at Cushman Park were 
“above and beyond” the usual requests and it prompted a need to update fee structures and create 
a park use policy.  Mr. Rensehausen said that he created the new fee structure based on the fee 
structures of area communities that he researched. 
 
Mr. Furtado said that as soon as the new fees and policies are accepted by the Town, they will 
implement them. 
 
Mr. Osuch said that he has had discussions with Mr. Furtado and Mr. Rensehausen, and that 
organized clinics are not what the park was originally designed for.  There are high school 
athletic events at Cushman Park and there is a signed agreement between the BPW and the 
School department.  Mr. Osuch said that the wear and tear of the fields should be considered in 
granting permission to sports clinics or leagues looking to play there. 
 
The park use fee schedule and policies will have to be approved by the BPW, as they are park 
commissioners, said Mr. Furtado.  
 
Mr. Haworth said that he was supportive of team sports for Fairhaven kids.  He said that he 
hoped the Recreation Department and the BPW would be able to find a way to neutralize the cost 
for the Town.   Mr. Murphy added that he would like to see the parks used as often as possible as 
long as an application and CORI check process is included. 
 
BPW member Robert Hobson was recognized by the Chairman.  Mr. Hobson asked why the 
Board of Selectmen continues to review requests for use of parks and fields when it is under the 
jurisdiction of the BPW. Mr. Hobson said that the BPW was strained with added workload. 
 
Mr. Haworth motioned to support the new fee structure.  Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was 
unanimous. (3-0). 
 

RECYCLING CENTER 
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The Board continued its meeting with the BPW representatives to address the need for an 
updated recycling center. 
 
Mr. Hobson led the discussion, saying that for three years, the BPW has needed a better spot for 
a recycling center.  The current recycling center at the end of Arsene Street is too small, said Mr. 
Hobson, and it is in a swampy area.  He said that he would like to collaborate with the Board of 
Selectmen and find a new place for the recycling center. 
 
Discussion ensued on potential locations. Mr. Osuch said that the problem was with the brush 
and wood waste.  He added that the fees needed to be addressed. 
 
Brian Wotton said that the BPW was interested in have a “state-of-the-art” recycling center with 
containers and a clear fee structure.  They would seek to generate income from the center by 
selling the chips from the wood waste for landscaping, etc. 
 
BPW Chairman Michael Ristuccia said that they could potentially run a successful business from 
a recycling center to supplement the general fund.  He said that he would like the opportunity to 
put together a model for consideration. 
 
Mr. Haworth said that the recycling center has been an ongoing issue and he would support an 
upgrade. 
 
Mr. Furtado said it would be unrealistic to place a new recycling center at the old dump location 
on Bridge Street.  Soil testing has shown contaminants, he said, and he has spoken with various 
state and local departments about the possibility of putting a recycling center there. Mr. Furtado 
said that the permitting and issues regarding soil contamination would make the Bridge Street 
location a financial mistake. 
 
Discussion ensued on the placement of a recycling center at 124 Alden Road, currently owned 
through the Town by tax title.  Mr. Haworth said that the location was a prime piece of industrial 
real estate, and that the Town would benefit from selling the property and placing it back on the 
tax rolls. 
 

LEPC APPOINTMENTS 
 
The Board reviewed letters of interest from Marc Jodoin, Peter DeTerra, Bryan Wood, Jay 
Simmons and Wayne Fostin for appointment to the Local Emergency Planning Committee.  Mr. 
Haworth motioned to appoint all of the applicants to the LEPC, with Mr. Jodoin serving as the 
EMA representative, Peter DeTerra as the Board of Health representative, Bryan Wood as the 
resident representative, Jay Simmons as the Housing Authority representative, and Wayne Fostin 
as the Building Department representative.  Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 
 

HISTORICAL COMMISSION 
 
The Board read a letter of interest from Tourism Director Christopher Richard, requesting 
appointment to the Historical Commission.  Mr. Haworth motioned to appoint Christopher 
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Richard to a full member on the Historical Commission, three year term.  Mr. Murphy seconded.  
Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 
 

HARBOR ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 
The Board read letter of interest from Clint Allen and Michael McNamara for appointment to the 
Harbor Advisory Committee.  Mr. Haworth motioned to appoint Mr. Allen and Mr. McNamara 
to the Harbor Advisory Committee.  Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 
 

SUSTAINABILITY COMMITTEE 
 
The Board reviewed a request from Jennifer Forbes to be appointed to the Sustainability 
Committee.  Mr. Haworth motioned to appoint Ms. Forbes to the Sustainability Committee.  Mr. 
Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 
 

NSTAR GAS PERMITS 
 
Mr. Haworth motioned to approve NSTAR gas permits for 22 Mill Road, the intersection of 
Green and Phoenix Streets, 87 Main Street and 388 Huttleston Ave, all previously approved by 
the BPW.  Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 
 

NASKETUCKET CONSERVATION RESTRICTION 
 
The Board met with Allen Decker and Mark Rasmussen to discuss a proposed Nasketucket Field 
Conservation Restriction, to be co-held by the Town and the Buzzard’s Bay Coalition.  The 
restriction had been previously approved by the Conservation Commission. 
 
Mr. Decker gave a brief presentation to the Board about the conservation restriction, which 
would include access for the public, which will be fine-tuned at a later date.  Mr. Rasmussen 
explained that they were closing on the restriction on June 30, 2014, to use up an end-of-fiscal-
year State funds and the request was very time-sensitive.  Mr. Decker added that Town and the 
BBC could negotiate the public access and that it was not entirely up to the landowner.  Options 
in wet areas could include boardwalks or bog boards. 
 
Mr. Osuch said that Town Counsel had reviewed the document and that there were some changes 
to the original restriction.  The changes were not available to review during the meeting. Mr. 
Haworth said that, although he was on the Conservation Commission and had approved the 
original restriction, he would not vote to approve a restriction until he knew all the language 
involved.  Mr. Decker said that if they committed to a vote contingent upon the language, he 
would send a track-changes version of the restriction over to the Selectmen’s Office first thing in 
the morning and the Board could come in and sign. 
 
Mr. Murphy motioned to accept the conservation restriction on the Nasketucket Field parcel (see 
Attachment A) with the approval of Town Counsel and the submission of a track changes 
document outlining the changes, contingent upon the review and approval of all Selectmen, to 
sign at their will.  Mr. Haworth seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 
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QUAHOG HILL CONSERVATION RESTRICTION 
 
The Board reviewed a conservation restriction of at Quahog Hill.  Mr. Decker said that there are 
plans to have guided walks through the area up to four times a year.  Mr. Haworth said that the 
Conservation Commission was very comfortable with the restriction. 
 
Mr. Haworth motioned to approve and sign the Quahog Hill Conservation Restriction.  Mr. 
Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0).  The conservation restriction will be co-held by 
the BBC and the Town of Fairhaven. 
 

NULANDS NECK CONSERVATION RESTRICTION 
 
The Board reviewed a conservation restriction amendment for Nulands Neck, next to the Shaw 
Farm.  Mr. Decker explained that when the restriction was put in place, it omitted a small section 
at the top of the property.  The landowner left the six-acre parcel out.  The overall restriction will 
increase the Nuland Neck conservation restriction from 95 acres to 101.  Mr. Haworth motioned 
to approve and sign the Nulands Neck conservation restriction amendment.  Mr. Murphy 
seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0).  The conservation restriction will be co-held by the BBC 
and the Fairhaven-Acushnet Land Preservation Trust. 
 

FORT PHOENIX FUNDARAISER EVENT 
 
The Board reviewed a request from Kira Braga to hold a Richard MacCord, Jr. Memorial 
Fundraiser at Fort Phoenix.  The event was previously approved by the Police Department and 
the Board of Public Works.  Mr. Haworth motioned to approve the event, scheduled for August 
30, 2014.  Mr. Murphy seconded.   Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 
 

CONTRACT FOR PUBLIC NURSING 
 
Mr. Haworth motioned to approve the annual contract with Community Nurses and Hospice 
Care for use of the Town Hall.  The contract runs from July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015 and is for 
$17,000.  Mr. Murphy seconded.   Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 
 

UNION WHARF REALTY – APPRAISAL 
 
The Board reviewed an agreement with Max Isaksen of Union Wharf Realty, LLC, to split the 
appraisal costs for a 900-square foot parcel located on Union Wharf (MacLean’s Seafood 
Building).  The cost of the appraisal, $4,750 will be split between the two parties.  Mr. Haworth 
motioned to approve and sign.  Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 
 

WORKER’S COMPENSATION CONTRACT 
 
The Board reviewed two contracts with Stephenson and Brook for worker’s compensation 
insurance.  See Attachment B.  Mr. Osuch said that Stephenson and Brook are monitoring the 
worker’s compensation claims and following up with claimants.  Their efforts have helped to 
prevent losses, he added. 
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Mr. Haworth motioned to approve and sign the two contracts for worker’s compensation 
services, one annual fee in the amount of $3,000 for the agreement and one annual fee in the 
amount of $1,000 for qualified loss management services.  Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was 
unanimous. 
 

ANTIL – BROWN STREET EASEMENT 
 
The Board reviewed an easement for a Brown Street easement for the property, owned by the 
Antils, at 249 Adams Street.  The easement was granted by Town Meeting.  Mr. Haworth 
motioned to sign the easement.  Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 
 

FIA SUMMER CONCERTS 
 
Mr. Haworth motioned to approve the use of the Town Hall facilities, including the steps and 
auditorium, for the Fairhaven Improvement Association summer concert series on the evenings 
of: July 10, July 17, July 24, July 31, and August 7.  Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was 
unanimous. (3-0). 
 

MELANSON AND HEATH 
 
The Board reviewed contracts with Melanson and Heath for auditing services for FY14.  See 
Attachment C.   The Board reviewed and approved the contracts – one for general auditing 
services and one for an audit of contributory retirement.  The fees will be $31,000 for the audit, 
$4,000 for the End of Year Report and $3,000 for a single audit. Mr. Haworth motioned to 
approve. Mr. Murphy seconded.   Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 
 

ANIMAL SHELTER DONATIONS 
 
Mr. Haworth motioned to accept $396 in donations to the Animal Shelter.  Mr. Murphy 
seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 
 

124 ALDEN ROAD – LEASE OR AUCTION 
 
Mr. Espindola said that, at a previous meeting, the Board had agreed to use auctioneer J.J. 
Manning if they were going to auction off 124 Alden Road. 
 
Mr. Haworth said that the location was a prime industrial parcel and therefore, valuable to the 
Town.  He said that, although he would like to sell the parcel for some one-time revenue and tax 
income, he would also like to give the BPW a chance to present a proposal and possibly consider 
splitting the parcel to allow for a recycling center at the back and a separate use at the front of the 
parcel. 
 
The Board asked the BPW to put together a proposal for their review.  The proposal will be 
reviewed at the next meeting. 
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Mr. Murphy said that he would like to research the possibility of an RFP for the parcel and he 
said that he would also like to hear the BPW’s presentation. 
 
Mr. Osuch said that if they were to consider an RFP, they would have to clearly define what is 
available. 
 
The Board asked the BPW to put together a proposal for their review.  The proposal will be 
reviewed at the next meeting on July 7, 2014. 
 
David Aubrey of the Brighton Health Advocates was recognized by the Chairman.  He said that 
the parcel is 4.02 acres and he would welcome a shared use.  He said that Brighton Health 
Advocates would be eager to put in a competitive proposal. 
 
The RFP will not be discussed until after July 7, said Mr. Haworth. 
 

SOUTHCOAST RAIL TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE 
 
The Board read a memo from the Town Planner asking for their support in pursuing a 
SouthCoast Rail Technical Assistance application for the Benoit Square corridor plan, which 
would entail obtaining assistance from regional planning agencies for the SouthCoast rail 
project.  Mr. Haworth motioned to support the application.  Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was 
unanimous. (3-0). 
 

HARBORMASTER – VACATION TIME 
 
The Board read a letter from the Harbormaster, David Darmofal, requesting the carryover of 
21.25 vacation days past his anniversary date. 
 
Discussion ensued.  Mr. Murphy said that he would not be willing to approve the carryover, as 
he was clear last year that he would not vote to carryover vacation for Mr. Darmofal again.  Mr. 
Haworth said that he would reluctantly support the carryover, as long as the time was used prior 
to the end of the calendar year, and would not be transferrable into FY16. 
 
Mr. Haworth motioned to allow the carryover of the 21.25 vacation days past Mr. Darmofal’s 
anniversary date, to expire on December 31, 2014.  Mr. Espindola seconded. Vote carried with 
Mr. Murphy voting in opposition.  (2-1). 
 

OXFORD SCHOOL LEASE 
 
Mr. Espindola said that the City-on-a-Hill charter school was interested in using the Oxford 
School temporarily while they arrange a permanent location in New Bedford.  He said that the 
Building Inspector had indicated that the Oxford School was appropriate for their needs.  The 
representatives of the charter school had presented the Selectmen’s Office with a draft lease 
document, but they had not communicated further since submitting the document, so Mr. 
Espindola was not certain if they were still interested in the temporary lease. 
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OTHER BUSINESS 
 
In Other Business: 
 

• Mr. Haworth said that he would like to place on the July 7 agenda a request from the 
Harbormaster to get a smart phone 

• Mr. Haworth said that it was Homecoming Day on June 28 and that he looked forward to 
seeing everyone out enjoying the day in the center 

• Mr. Murphy thanked the fifth graders at East Fairhaven for hosting him at a recent 
reading event 

• Mr. Espindola said that the historic whaling ship, the Charles E. Morgan, was scheduled 
to be in the Fairhaven/New Bedford harbor on June 25 

• Mr. Espindola said that there would be a George Taber blood drive on July 19 at the 
Recreation Center 

At 9:21 p.m., Mr. Haworth motioned to enter Executive Session, pursuant to M.G.L. Ch 30A § 
21: 

• To discuss strategy with respect to 61A, right of first refusal – Mill Road 
• To discuss strategy with respect to collective bargaining – Dispatcher’s Union 
• To authorize the use of Town Counsel for the Board of Appeals and the Board of Health 

 
 
Mr. Murphy seconded the motion to enter Executive Session for the aforementioned reason, not 
to reconvene into open session afterward.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). Roll call vote:  Mr. 
Espindola in favor.  Mr. Haworth in favor.  Mr. Murphy in favor. 
 
Respectfully, 

 

Anne Kakley 

Administrative Assistant 
Board of Selectmen  
(Minutes approved 7/07/2014) 
 








































